Guided Pathways Leadership Taskforce
Meeting Notes
January 8, 2018
2:00 – 3:30 p.m.


1. Follow up on previous commitments
Everyone introduced themselves. The student representative for winter term is Madison. 

Following up on previous commitments, Sue shared that Elizabeth Cox Brand did send the materials from the Oregon Pathways Symposium, which are posted to the Moodle site. She said that Elizabeth will send a link to Rob Johnstone’s presentation at the Oregon Pathways Symposium, as it is a large file size. 

Dawn did receive feedback from Jil, who didn’t have anything more to add to the self-assessment. 

Sue did check in with Bill regarding scheduling Rob Johnstone for Fall Inservice.

Commitments:
· Sue committed to following up with Elizabeth Cox Brand regarding getting a link to Rob Johnstone’s presentation at the Oregon Pathways Symposium

2. Building a Communication Plan
Lori joined the meeting to discuss developing a communication plan. She noted that there was a great kickoff to Guided Pathways at Fall Inservice, but is concerned that not everyone is aware of all of the work that is being done. Lori discussed the need to develop big picture milestones and to look holistically with other areas of the college, including space planning and other divisions and departments. She discussed the need to keep the conversation going, to build excitement and get people on board and have them stay on board.

David suggested that a subgroup of the larger taskforce could meet with Lori to discuss milestones. He said he would be happy to be a part of that meeting. It was suggested that the leads for each of the workgroups should be a part of that meeting. These include Dustin (advising), Sue and Lisa D. (curriculum), Tara (Navigate), and Darlene (pre-college pipeline). David committed to arranging the meeting with Lori in the next couple of weeks.

Lori shared that Sue and her curriculum workgroup have created a plan with milestones for meta-majors – this could be built upon for the other workgroups. 

Lori shared that she (and most likely others) aren’t aware of the connection that Navigate has with Guided Pathways. It was agreed that the taskforce could do a better job of making that connection.

Lori asked that taskforce members send her any sort of materials that they think would be useful for helping her better understand CCC’s plans with Guided Pathways. 

Commitments:
· David committed to arranging a meeting with the workgroup leads and Lori to discuss milestones, in order to begin developing a communication plan

3. Curriculum Subgroup Work
Sue shared updates on the work of the curriculum workgroup. She shared that they have been trying to keep momentum going based on what was done last term. The workgroup did a lot of work last term, splitting into two teams – one focused on meta-majors, while the other focused on curriculum mapping. 

One of the key pieces they’ve talked about is giving a name to what we want to call meta-majors in our institution. They consulted with Lori on some initial ideas and decided to launch a survey next week to students, faculty, and staff. Sue said that the workgroup looked at the literature and looked at different institutions across the country and came up with seven that resonated, as well as a write-in option. The survey will be short, only taking one minute to complete. Respondents will be asked to pick their top two choices. The seven options are: academic area, area of interest, core community, educational focus, focus area, meta-major, and school. 

Sue will discuss meta-majors and advertise the survey with association and department chairs. It was discussed whether the survey should be shared with community members. It was agreed that it will only go out to the college community.

Sue shared that Bill would like to see something around meta-majors for Winter Inservice in February. The workgroup will work on formulating an activity for inservice, about an hour in duration. Sue thinks it may be some kind of sorting exercise around the naming of the meta-major categories.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The mapping subgroup has been working on breaking the work up into multiple phases. They plan to start in the winter with asking the leads of the associate degree programs to take another look at their sequence as it’s listed in the catalog – where the spaces are for electives, look at program learning outcome assessment map. They plan on launching this effort by the end of this week or next week, emailing out program needs with packet of materials, a cover note explaining what is being asked for, and instruction guide that walks through steps. The current plan is for leads to return that information through the division administrative coordinator by February 16 for the first phase. All of the materials and a couple of examples are saved in the Moodle site. 

4. Complete working draft of self-assessment, discuss process for submission
At the last taskforce meeting, the self-assessment was reviewed and updated through section 3. Section 4 was completed during this meeting.

The current working draft can be found on Moodle in the “Self-assessment” folder.

Dawn plans to share the self-assessment at the department chairs and directors meeting.

David shared information about the application process. He is working with Sara and others on finalizing our responses. He will send to the taskforce on January 16 for their review and feedback.

Commitments:
· Dawn committed to presenting on Guided Pathways at the department chairs and directors meeting
· David committed to sending the Oregon Guided Pathways application to the taskforce on January 16 for review and feedback

5. Review commitments and next steps
Meetings will be on the first Monday of each month, 2:00–3:30 p.m.

Brittany mentioned an email that she received from Leslie to part-time faculty, where Guided Pathways was referenced in a fear-based light. Brittany suggested thinking of a way to frame or market to part-time faculty, to get them excited (rather than fearful). Some ideas were discussed, including discussing in department meetings and other face-to-face meetings. Nora suggested that it would be good for Leslie to make that communication, since not all part-time faculty can make it to department meetings. Dawn committed to touching base with Leslie on Guided Pathways and discuss with her how to communicate effectively on the topic with part-time faculty. Brittany suggested that this could also me a topic for the next Pizza with Plotkin (March 15) – have people bring their questions and fears on Guided Pathways.

Commitments:
· Dawn committed to touching base with Leslie on Guided Pathways, discussing with her how to communicate effectively on the topic with part-time faculty
3
